
From: Kerry Chen < >  
Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2022 11:32 PM 
To: Clerks Public <clerkspublic@markham.ca> 
Cc: Gold, Laura < > 
Subject: Re: Notice- Development Services Committee - March 22, 2022 - 9.2 PRELIMINARY REPORT 
CALLOWAY REIT (WOODSIDE) INC CANADIAN PROPERTY HOLDINGS (ONTARIO) INC APPLICATIONS FOR 
OFFICIAL PLAN AND ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT TO PERMIT A MULTI-PHASED, MULTI-BUILDI... 

 

Hi,   

 

I am a property owner in ward 3, I hereby submit my written petition regarding the Community 

Notice regarding the Proposal for Official Plan and Zoning By-law Amendment applications File 

number PLAN 21 139782 . Also, I attached the list of all neighbors who would like to join the 

Electronic Development Services Committee which will be held on March 28. Should you have 

any questions, please let me know. 

 

Li 

 



To City of Markham and Ward Counsellors, 

I am a resident property owner in Ward 3. I have heard about a proposal by Calloway 

REIT (Woodside) Inc. and Canadian Property Holding (Ontario) Inc. to redevelop the Markham 

Woodside area in the Southside of Hwy 7 and immediately west of Fairburn Drive. The proposal 

includes demolishing the area to make room for a series of high-rise condominiums.  

 A few neighbours and myself would like to track the status of this proposal. We believe 

it will have a significant potentially adverse impact on our community and wish to ensure that 

our voices are heard. 

First, the proposal will aggravate the traffic on Hwy 7. The congestion on Hwy 7 has 

been a chronic issue and especially during peak time. There will be a safety concerns for the 

residents due to high volume of cars bypass the community to avoid traffic, which will endanger 

the safety of residents. Meantime, residents will deprive the access to the essential stores such as 

Home depot and cause inconvenience. 

Secondly, the high-rise condominiums block the light and residents can no longer enjoy 

the sunlight. In addition, just to imagine the dust, air, light and noisy pollution will be 

gigantically created from constructions for a long period of time and hazard the health and 

wellbeing of the residents. 

Thirdly, privacy will be another issue, the proposal consist of "8 phases with a number of 

building that range in height from 20 to 35 storeys”. Residents will have no privacy, people live 

in the high rise condominiums can look down and see everything that residents are doing in their 

backyards. 



Finally yet importantly, the proposal will affect infrastructure and foundation of residents' 

houses. Our houses are almost 40 years old. From the previous widening project from the Hwy 7, 

some homes' basements were cracked and leaking and residents had to pay from their own 

pocket to fix them.  

With the above reasons, residents in Ward 3 will strongly object this proposal. We 

sincerely wish the City and Ward Counsellors will consider our petition and provide us feedback. 

Below please kindly refer to the signatures from more than 80 residents. Should you have any 

questions, please feel free to let use know. 
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